The Board of County Commissioners of Wakulla County was called into session on Saturday, May 17, 2008 with Chairman Ed Brimner presiding.  Present were Commissioners Maxie Lawhon, Howard Kessler, George Green.  Also, present were County Attorney Ron Mowrey and Steve Mitchell, County Administrator Ben Pingree and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

Workshop

Funding Mechanisms for Infrastructure Improvements for Historic Subdivisions

10:00 a.m.  Meeting called to order.

The purpose of this workshop was for the Board to consider various funding alternatives available to provide infrastructure to the County’s “Historic Subdivisions” of Greiners Addition, Magnolia Gardens, Lake Ellen Estates and Wakulla Gardens.

A power point presentation was provided by staff to show the options available for the Board to begin infrastructure improvements in Wakulla’s historic subdivisions including:   road paving, stormwater maintenance, sewer, sidewalks parks and street lighting safety.  They were able to identify available and creative funding options to pay for the improvements, including the option of tax increment financing, impact fees, non-ad valorem assessments, municipal service taxing unit, environmental lands management five cents gas tax and other legal and viable funding alternatives.

Approximately fifty citizens were present to participate in the discussion following the power point presentation.

No further business to come before the board, the meeting was adjourned at 11:42 a.m.

